
GAUDETE SUNDAY 

Pastoral and Staff Support 
 

 

Fr. Arthur Roraff                                   frarthur@roraff.com  
         Pastoral Administrator 
 

Archbishop Roger Schwietz OMI    abschwietz@caa-ak.org 
                    In Residence      
 

Dcn. Jim Lee                                  deacnlee@mtaonline.net  
         Deacon 
 

Dcn. Mark Merrill                deaconmark@mtaonline.net  
         Deacon 
 

Joshua Cordes      joshua@aksaintandrews.org 
         Director of Evangelization 
 

Margaret Holtz            margaret@aksaintandrews.org  
         Director of Faith Formation /Youth Ministry 
 

Janet Toenes                              janet@aksaintandrews.org  
         Admin. Assist/ Data Entry  
 

Kristyne Montero             kristyne@aksaintandrews.org  
                    Accountant 
 

Rita Fay                       parishsecretary@aksaintandrews.org  
                    Secretary   
 

Rita Montella                              ritamsacristan@gmail.com  
                    Sacristan         

Mass Schedule 

Saturday: 5:30 pm 
Sunday: 10 am and 7 pm 
 
Weekdays* : Monday-Communion Service 9 am 
 Tues-Fri. Mass 9 am 
 
*Unless otherwise noted in the weekly schedule 
 
Holy Days: 9 am and 7 pm 
 
Rosary—8:30 am daily, 6:15 pm on Thursday 
 
Eucharistic Adoration—Perpetual 
 

Sacraments 
Confessions—Saturday: 3:30 or by appointment 

 

Baptism, Marriage, Anointing of Sick--contact 

the office 

Church Office Hours: Tues-Fri 9am -4pm  

The deadline for bulletin entries is  
Wednesday @ noon. 

 

Welcome Visitors and soon to be new parishion-
ers: Stop by the welcome table after Mass to get 
information about our parish and get registered.  

ARCHDIOCESE ANNOUNCEMENTS 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

St. Andrew Catholic Church  

16300 Domain Lane 

Eagle River, Alaska 99577 

(907)694-2170 fax (907)694-1385 

www.aksaintandrews.org 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES: https://www.cssalaska.org/get-involved/volunteer/current-opportunities  
 

 Join us Christmas Eve at Brother Francis Shelter for this year’s Christmas Eve Mass! Mass will begin at 
6:00pm and continue till 8:00pm at Brother Francis Shelter, located at 1021 E 3rd Ave. We look forward to 
celebrating with you there! 

 

 The Refugee Assistance and Immigration Program needs dishes after the recent earthquake! If you would 
like to donate, please drop off the items at Catholic Social Services located at 3710 E. 20th Ave, Mondays-
Fridays from 9am-5pm. Thank you in advance! 

 

 The Refugee Assistance and Immigration Program is looking for a volunteer who has carpentry experience 
and would be interested in building a farm stand for the RAIS farmer’s market booth! If you are interested 
or would like to know more, please contact Keenan Plate at kplate@cssalaska.org or 907-222-7377. 

 

 Help us bring the holidays to the guests at Brother Francis Shelter by volunteering your time caroling! Car-
olers are needed Wednesday, December 19th from 5-6pm at Brother Francis Shelter. If you are interested in 
volunteering with your group of carolers, please contact Clara Williams at 907-222-7335 or 
cwilliams@cssalaska.org. 

 

 Join the CSS Development and Communications team and volunteer as a database volunteer! To learn 
more, or to sign up to volunteer, please contact Clara Williams at cwilliams@cssalaska.org or 907-222-
7335. Thank you! 

 

 Join a Moving Team and be updated when Catholic Social Services is in need of volunteers to help move a 
community member transition out of homelessness and into their own apartment! Teams should consist of 
2-3 individuals who are comfortable moving heavier items and have access to a larger car/truck. If interest-
ed in creating/joining a team please contact Clara Williams at 907-222-7335 or cwilliams@cssalaska.org. 

 

 Join the St. Francis House Food Pantry and help assemble goodies bags!  Volunteers will be filling bags 
with everyday items, such as toothpaste, toothbrushes, dish soap, sponges, etc. These items help people in 
need of food not be forced to decide between feeding their family and meeting other basic needs, such as 
hygiene and household cleanliness.  Shifts are on Fridays from 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. If interested, please 
contact Clara Williams at 907-222-7335 or cwilliams@cssalaska.org. 

Dec 22-23 5:30 PM 10:00 AM 7:00 PM 

Lector Terry Beaty - 1 
Julie Goolsby - 2 

Gregory Fast - 1 
Bruce Gabrys - 2 

Virginia Marquez - 1 
Linda Leigh - 2 

Eucharistic 
Minister 

Maegan Villarreal – 1    Rita Montella - 2 
Jeff Medland – 3              Lisa Wardle - 4 
Dcn. Mark Merrill – 5   Mary Jo Iagulli - 6 
Jeff Warner – 7               Jim Yeargan - 9 
Cindi Nenahlo - 10 
Gene Augustine - 11 

Dcn. Jim Lee – 1           Jennifer Witt - 2 
Theresa Gabrys – 3       Aydin Kelter - 4 
Donna Farley – 5           Don Remer - 6a 
Gary Agron - 6b         Lanet Mordini - 7 
Jacki Augustine – 9      Scott Kelter - 10 
Leyla Kelter - 11 

Gene Cyrus - 3 
Barbara Crittenden - 4 
Regina Cruz - 5 
Joy Thompson - 6 
Terry Huff - 7 
Rita Montella - 9 

Usher 
John James 
Natalie Newman 
Phillip Santerre 

Mary Casey                  Bill Galligan 
Paul Mordini 
Mark Woscek 

Kevin Boquet 
Ferd Laux 
Alan Szewczyk 

Server 

Ben Medland (1) 
Allison Medland (2) 
Logan Sandmann (3) 
Karen Miller (4) 

Rose Farley (1)        Michael Farthing (2) 
Stephen Farthing (3) 
Sedona Ellemberger (4) 
Sierra Ellemberger (5) 

Cody Boquet (1) 
Alex O'Neill (2) 
Kyle Boquet (3) 

Greeter Cathy Medland        Natalie Newman Diana & John Farthing      Debbie Soltis Glenda Ellis 

Sacristan Dena Kelley Sharon Prien Barbara Crittenden 

Welcome Table Virginia Marquez Mireya Lee Virginia Marquez 

Child Care   Debbie Folk               Elizabeth Nerland   

Weekend of December 15/16, 2018 

 In today’s Gospel we hear the prophet John 
the Baptist being asked an insightful steward-
ship question: “What should we do?” Each 
group wants to know the appropriate response 
to John’s call; each reply points to how they 
should treat others. John does not simply say, 
“Be baptized.” Rather, he points them to their 
jobs and personal relationships. John’s mes-
sage is simple: judgment is near, and repent-
ance includes treating others well. We should 
be willing to share what we have with those in 
need. To listen to John the Baptist is to be 
called to account. Do I give only of my excess, 
or am I the good steward who is willing to 
make daily sacrifices in order to help others?  

ITEMS FOR SALE BY PARISHIONERS 
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EUCHARISTIC ADORATION—The Eucharist is 
the summit of the whole Christian life because believ-
ers bring to it all their prayers and good works, their 
joys and sufferings.  Our lowly offerings are joined to 
the perfect sacrifice of Christ.  They are made com-
pletely holy and lifted up to God in the perfect praise 
which brings the faithful into divine love.- Pope St. 
John Paul II 
 

These hours are open this month, in December: 
Sunday 1 am,  4 am, 5 am and 3 pm 
Wednesday 3 am and midnight until Thurs.1 am 
 

These additional hours need more adorers beginning in 
January: 
Sunday 9 pm 
Monday 11 am 
Tuesday 12 Noon 
Wednesday 10 am 
Friday 1 pm 
 

Please contact Virginia at 632-0272 or  
standrewsadoration@gmail.com for more information 
or to reserve your Holy Hour. 

Monday Communion Service  

Tuesday Mr & Mrs Tom Culhane ROS 

Wednesday  Robert McCoy ROS 

Thursday                 Ordination of AB Schwietz Ann 

Friday  Courtney Worthington ROS 

Saturday  Anna Zdon  

Sunday 10am Helen Fournier ROS 

               7pm People of the Parish  

Mass Intentions week of  Dec 17 

Miscellaneous Items 

Parish Activities for the week of  December 16 

Sunday Dec 16: 11:30 am MOG—Middle School Youth  group   
     4:30 pm MOG—High school /Confirmation/Youth Group—Jitters  
                          11:45 am (MOG) CGS I,  1:15pm (MOG) CGS II 

Monday Dec 17: 6:30—Simbang Gabi 

Tuesday Dec 18: 10:00 am (LDR)—Bible Study Review 

Tuesday Dec 18: 6:30 pm (Church)—  Faith Formation 

Wednesday Dec 19:  6:00 pm—SPRED 

Thursday Dec 20: 10:00 am  (Narthex, CR)— MOMS  Lectio: Prayer 

Thursday Dec 20: 6:15 pm (Blessed Sacrament Chapel)—Rosary  

Thursday Dec 20: 6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

Thursday Dec 20: 7:00 pm Boy Scouts 

Friday Dec 21: 7:00 pm (Nave)—”Blue Christmas” Prayer Service 

Saturday Dec 22  : 10:00am— Church Decorating 

Saturday Dec 22: 10 am—(Narthex) WYD Babysitting 

Sunday Dec 23: 2:30 pm—(Nave)—Dress rehearsal for Christmas pageant 

CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PAGEANT—It is that time of year again, we are still look-
ing for participants for the Children's Christmas Pageant! Ages Pre-K-Middle School are 
welcome, there are speaking and non-speaking roles available. Practices are Sundays at 
2:30. If you have questions, please call Jilene Galle  

PARISH FAMILY ORNAMENTS—Our tradition at St. Andrew is to hang family ornaments on our Parish 
Christmas Trees. If you are new to the parish or haven't brought one yet please bring one with your family 
name and the year you became a part of our family. There will be a box on the entrance table to collect them 
and they will be placed on the trees during decoration on the 22nd. 

CATHOLIC SOCIAL SERVICES REFUGEE FAMILY—Jesus, Mary and Joseph were refugees, and as 
in the Gospel of Matthew, we can serve our Lord by helping others.  Catholic Social Services has asked our 
parish family to collect Walmart, Costco, and Fred Meyer gift cards for a multi-generational family of 16 
fleeing the conflict in Ukraine.  We will gratefully receive gift cards after weekend Masses December 1-16 by 
our poster in the Narthex. 

CHURCH DECORATING FOR CHRISTMAS—Come join your Parish Family as we set up the crèche 
and trees for the Christmas season on Dec. 22 at 10am. It is always a wonderful gathering to add more  
beauty to our church. Don't forget to bring your ornament, if you haven't already, with your family name and 
year you became part of our family. Many hands make light work. Thank you in advance. 

 

We move forward with recovering from the earthquake.  
Last week was a busy week getting the pieces in place to 
begin repairs. 
 

On Monday we met with the insurance company, the 
Archdiocese of Anchorage and various design and con-
struction engineers. The result of the meeting will be to 
establish the estimated cost of repairs and begin putting 
together a repair strategy. Those two items are still being 
put together and I hope to have more detailed information 
within the next couple weeks.  
 

We did learn that the deductible will be much higher than 
I had originally understood. It is based on 5% of the re-
placement value of the building. We do not have this 
amount yet as the replacement value of the building has 
not been established. However, a quick math calculation 
indicates that the number will be substantial. Once the 
deductible is paid, the cap of the insurance benefit is 
$500,000.  
 

To this end, we are putting together a Go-Fund-Me page 
to reach out to the rest of the world to ask for some assis-
tance. By the time you read this article our hope is to have 
it up and running. I encourage you to post a link to the site 
on your social media. I have no idea what this will yield 
but something is better than nothing. We are also looking 
at a couple of other possibilities of securing funding. Our 
strategy is to reduce our out-of-pocket cost as much as 
possible before we begin looking to the parish for funds.  
 

The parishioners at St. Andrew have been so responsive 
to paying down the debt that asking the same people to 
dig deeper is not something I want to do, but we will cross 
that bridge together if we have to.  
 

We have been given a “Yellow Tag.” by the municipality. 
It simply means we are safe to occupy with caution. The 
warning is to stay away from the areas that are sectioned 
off due to the possibility of falling sheetrock. We plan to 
remove the sheetrock by Christmas so that all the seats in 
the nave are usable. This would also allow us to remove 
the “Yellow Tag.”  
 
—Fr. Arthur 

FOOD FOR BROTHER FRANCIS SHELTER— 
On Christmas Eve Robyn will pick up food to take to 
Brother Francis Shelter for  Christmas Dinner. If you can, 
please help with prepared dishes (turkey, ham, rolls, green 
bean casserole, juice, pies, etc.). She will pick them up by 
3pm on Christmas eve. If you have any questions, please 
call Robyn at 229-8439.  Thanks for your continued gener-
osity. 

BEANIE BOX THANK YOU —The Knights of  
Columbus and Ladies of St. Andrew would like to 
thank the Parish for their generosity and support of our 
Annual Beanie Box Drive.  We delivered Beanie  
Boxes filled with socks, gloves, scarfs, and much more 
to Bean’ Café!!  Also a big thanks to Margaret and the 
Middle School Youth Group who helped assemble to 
boxes for delivery. 

“BLUE CHRISTMAS” —A “Blue Christmas” prayer 
service will be held on Friday the 21st at 7pm. Come  
hear and share prayers, scriptures and hymns that help 
us to know that God’s presence is for those who mourn 
the death of a loved one or any other loss, and God’s 
Word comes to give light to our darkness. Everyone is 
welcome.  A small reception will follow the service. 

The Pilgrimage to World Youth Day in Panama begins in less than a month! We are offering another baby-
sitting fundraiser Saturday, December 22nd from 10am-2pm so parents can Chr istmas shop kid-free! 
Please RSVP to Margaret at margaret@aksaintandrews.org if you have not already.  

CHRISTMAS MASS SCHEDULES: 
   Simbang Gabi—Monday Dec. 17 at 6:30 pm 
   Blue Christmas Prayer Service—Friday Dec 21 at 7:00 pm 
   Christmas Eve Mass:  6:00 pm, 9:00 pm, and Midnight 
   Christmas Day Mass: 10:00 am 
   New Years Eve Mass: 7:00 pm 
   New Years Day Mass: 9:00 am 

mailto:standrewsadoration@gmail.com
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